
A message from the head - Lee Moscato 

A welcome message from our Head of School  Lindsey Mackenzie and Adam Richards our   

Executive Headteacher  

Dear Families, 

Welcome back to you all! I hope you were able to enjoy the summer 

holidays despite the damp weather!  

It is a privilege for me to take the role of Head of School at King Charles 

this year, during Mr Moscato’s secondment with the Diocese. It has been 

a pleasure to see so many children smiling and skipping through the 

gates for their first few days back at school this week.  It has also been 

wonderful to welcome our new families and members of our staff team 

to KC. Please see the information below to enable you to put a face to 

the name.  

Working together as a whole staff team, we spent our Monday and 

Tuesday Inset days  preparing for what I know will be a successful term and year ahead. 

There are already some school trips booked in our diaries and we are pleased to share that 

the children’s toilets have been refurbished and improved over the summer break. 

I endeavour to be out and about on the school gates at the beginning and end of the day –  

I look forward to seeing you there! 

Enjoy your weekend,  

Lindsey Mackenzie 

 

Dear Families, 

Welcome back to KC! It's a privilege to watch the children on their first few 

days back to school as they meet their friends, new teachers and get used 

to their new classrooms. As well as the children, our new staff started this 

week and I'd like to extend a warm King Charles welcome to them too. 

Our two staff training days were a real opportunity to connect with the 

whole of the Kernow Learning team from across Cornwall. Last Monday, all 

Kernow Learning staff met at The Hall for Cornwall were we launched The 

Kernow Challenge - setting the direction of our Trust for the next 4 years. 

We had inspiration talks from Action Jackson, the UK Ambassador for Happiness, Mary Myatt, 

an expert on curriculum and Clare Crowle, our CEO. Everyone came away fully energised 

and ready for the new term. 

I hope you a lovely, warm weekend with your families. 

Yours sincerely, 

Adam Richards 

Executive Headteacher 
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Welcome to our new team members  

 

Miss Gemma Wray 

Mrs Wray  is our New year 5 teacher 

and will be teaching 5W along with 

Mrs Williams's.    

 

Miss Chloe Fox  

We welcome Miss Fox our new 

year 2 teacher.  

 

 

Miss Chelsey Symons 

We are excited to have           

Miss Symons join us here as a TA.  

 

 

Miss Rasa Staniulyte  

Miss Stanuilyte has joined our 

Year 4 team as TA to 4F. 

 

 

 

Miss Poppy Morris  

Welcome to Miss Morris who 

has joined our office team as 

administrator. 

 

Ex-day 6,4,2  

In Exdays this week, we will be linguists learning 
about France and other countries where French 
is spoken. 

 

 

 

 

Reception - TBC 

 

Year 1 - Tuesday 

(Outdoor)  

Thursday (Indoor) 

 

Year 2 - Wednesday

(Outdoor)  

Thursday (Indoor) 

 

Year 3 - Tuesday 

(Outdoor)      

Wednesday (Indoor) 

Year 4 - Monday

(Outdoor)  

Wednesday (Indoor) 

 

Year 5 - Thursday 

(Outdoor)  

Tuesday (Indoor)  

 

Year 6 - Wednesday 

(Outdoor) 

Tuesday (Indoor)  

Contact us Emails 

 
Keeping in touch is important. If you have ques-

tions, concerns or queries, your first point of con-

tact should be the class teacher and they can be      

contacted using the year group e mail                   

addresses.  These are below and each are       

followed with @kernowlearning.co.uk 

 

eyfs.kingcharles     year1.kingcharles      

year2.kingcharles   year3.kingcharles 

year4.kingcharles   year5.kingcharles     

year6.kingcharles 



Mathematician of  the week  

Author of  the week  

 

Year Group 

 

Looking forward to the week ahead (week beginning Mon 11th September ) … 

Reception We are looking forward to welcoming all our new children in to reception. 

Year 1 As geographers, we will be using Google Maps to locate our school and identify features of 

the area surrounding it.  

Year 2 We are excited to find out what our tie dye butterflies look like and we will be adding the 

abdomens which we plaited using pipe cleaners last week. 

Year 3 As Computer users and designers, we can't wait to explore discovery coding and learn how 

to use a keyboard to give instructions for objects to move, hide and reappear.  

Year 4 As sporting stars, Year 4 are looking forward to our first school swimming lesson on Tuesday. 

Year 5 As historians, we will be investigating the legacy of the Ancient Greeks - how great was 

Alexander the Great? 

Year 6  As Geographers we are looking forward to visiting the beach and learning more about our 

Schools Across the Ocean project.  

   

1H – Toby B 1C – Lyra W  

2S – Ted B  2F – Kendall C 

3H – Robyn A   3BC –  Rafael P & Isabelle W  

4D – Isla S  4F – Arlo B  

5W –  Jamie B & Jack K   5J – Lexi E & Iris J  

6T- Maia S   6C - Evie H  

 

    

1H – Riley H  1C – Neeve S 

2S – Jessica G  2F – Roscoe G  

3H – Percy H 3C – Lily M  

4D – Nell F 4F – Sienna M 

5W – Reuben B  5J – Marli M  

6T - Ru K  6C - Bea C  

  

1H – Orla C  1C – Miles D  

2S – Eliza R 2F – Oliver C  

3H – Martha S 3BC– Thea S & Gracie H  

4D – Mohamad AQ 4F – Astrid F  

5W – Ethan R  5J – Zoe C  

6T - Maude RB  6C - Flynn D 

Shine Award  






